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31 Years of Green 
and Yellow tractor 

fun 
 

 

 

 
 
 

          

 

Other color tractors 
During the farming years we did own 9 
different size Massey Fergurson trac-
tors, an IT 14G Cat loader and a Gehl 
skid steer loader.  
 
Tractor collecting and fun time 
I bought another JD 60 for show and 
sold it. Later I bought a JD 70 standard 
from Marlen Knutsen’s collection. This 
tractor was fully restored and has been 
to club plow days pulling a 3-16 plow.  
I have driven the 70 from my home to 
and from Sedro Woolley Fourth of July 
parade and to the La Conner Caravans. 
A couple of years ago I drove the 70 
with #12 one row corn chopper in the 
Burlington Berry Dairy Days parade.  
This tractor has been to the Lynden Vin-
tage Farming Days show and also fea-
tured at the Lynden Fair antique tractor 
display. My son Doug and I bought a JD 
40 standard a few years ago. Later I saw 
a loader tractor for sale along side a 
road which turned out to be the 1963 JD 
2010 with loader that I drove and 
worked with on the Field Road dairy 
that we now owned.  It was all original 
when we bought it and needed some 
deserved care.   We put new tires on it 
and Tom and Doug fixed the transmis-
sion. My sons Dennis and Doug have 
picked up the love of green and Dennis 
now has a JD 80 and Doug  a JD 3010. 
We really appreciate the Cascade Two 
Cylinder Club! 
A tip of the green and yellow hat to Vic 
Jensen, our Fall 2024 featured member.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

  
Vic Jensen and his long 
love for Deeres 
 
My Dad worked for Don Youngquist 
in Skagit County when I was in the 
6,7,8 and 9th graders. During that time 
is when the green bug bit me and I 
learned how to drive a new JD 60 and 
JD 70 that Don had bought.  My wife 
Judy and I started our own dairy in 
1967 east of Sedro Wooley. Having a 
dairy farm means you need equipment 
to handle feed and waste.  Our first 
tractor was a John Deere 60.  Our sec-
ond one was a John Deere 1020 with 
loader.  On the Bayview Edison Road 
we bought our first farm in 1972.  We 
traded the JD 60 on a used JD 3020 
power shift diesel and a second one in 
1978.  In 1976 I bought the first 5” x 
6’ round baler and baled 700 bales of 
barley straw to use for open housing 
bedding for the cows.  I needed a big-
ger loader so I put a wide front end 
under the first JD 3020 and a 158 
loader on it.  In 1978 we moved our 
farming operation to the Field Road.   
We farmed there for 31 years.  The 
list of tractors kept growing.  A 950 
Yanmar JD scraper tractor, JD 2030 
loader, JD 4230 hyd-front wheel assist 
loader, JD 4640 with cab and duals, a 
real work horse.   
The last working tractor was a JD 
7520 8 wheel articulated tractor from 
Oregon.  My brother Tom Jensen who 
I give a lot of credit for helping us 
found this tractor in Oregon.  It had 8 
new tires and a broken crankshaft in 
the engine.  We had it hauled up here 
and got an engine with 50 hours on an 
overhaul.  Tom swapped engines and 
it dynoed over 200 h.p.   
 

 
Veterans Day Parade 

 
Burlington 

 
November  16 

Please note date! 
 

Unload vacant lot north of 
Les Schwab, leave  10 to 

10:30 for staging area. 
11:00 parade 

 
Rain or shine! 

C2CC  Fall General 
Meeting 

 
October 26 

Sedro  
Woolley Library 

 
110 W. State St. 

 
1:30 P.M. Meeting 

 
Please note this is a new 

time and change in  
venue 
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Cascade Two Cylinder Club 
 

Board Meeting  
 

Meeting was held at Jeff Cowels place on 9/23/24 

Present at the meeting were Phil, David, Greg, Paul, 
Tom, Loren, Jeff , Kyle, Jim, Con. 

President Paul Hieb called the meeting to order at 7:15 
PM 

Minutes: Last meeting minutes were read and ap-
proved. 

Treasurer’s report: Tom gave a treasure report that 
there was $3615.07 in the bank at present. 

Old Business: 

1. Several activities that happened so far this year were 
discussed. Consensus was that everything went well and 
was enjoyed. Activities were: 

- Plow day--9 tractors were involved and around 40 
acres were plowed. 
- A very good and interesting day was had at Sierra 
Pacific Lumber Mill on Highway 20. 
- Gas Up was good. 
- Lynden parade went well. 
- Arlington parade went well. 
- Western Washington Ag get together was washed 
out but food was good. 
- 4th of July parade went well. 
- Burlington Dairy/Berry days went well. 
- Caravan also went well. Food was good, and trac-
tor representation was good. 
- Sky Valley get together was good. 

New Business: 

- B Town Fall Festival in Burlington will be Sep 28. 
Note name change from Pumpkin Toss. 
- Veterans Day parade Nov 9. 
- Our annual potluck at Bay View will be held on 
Dec 10th this year. Come and have some good fel-
lowship and eat some really good food! 
- Next general meeting will be in Sedro-Woolley at 
the new library. Note change from museum. Time 
will be similar. Address is 110 W. State St. Expla-
nation why change will be given at the meeting. 
- Next tractor caravan to Samish Island will start at 
Greg Greenfield again on July 19, 2025. 

 
Meeting adjournment:  8:45 PM 

Minutes submitted by: Con Holleman Sec. 

 
 
. 

 
Show Summary 

 
Allis Chalmers– Featured tractor 
 90 John Deeres exhibited 
Daily parade 
Threshing, steam saw mill operational 
Classic cars and trucks 
Wagon shuttle to free parking area and around show 
grounds 
Vendor area 
Daily candy scramble and other games for kids 
Antique stationary engines 
Daily tractor pull 
Daily slow race, Saturday grand slow race winners: 
Jim Sorensen 1st , Jim Roland 2nd, Paul Hieb 3rd 

 
 

 

 
Ken Langel Memorial 

 
October 19 
2 to 4:00 

Lynden Museum 
food will be available 
Time for memories 

 
Ken was the owner of 2 Waterloo 
Boys and a long time member of 

our club 

Vintage Farming Days 
 

July 31– August 3 
 

Lynden, WA 
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Internet Users! 
Check out our  web site 

www.Cascadetwocylinderclub.org 
for pictures  of club members 

in 
 local events! 

Need a Club Jacket? 
Call Tom Jensen 

360-661-0634 

President’s Message 
 
We had fun times with our summer activities, parades, shows and caravan, even a fun 
time at the rain out at Schuh farms Ag. Assoc. Farm day.  
 
Coming up on Nov. 16th is the Veterans Parade in Burlington.  We can park north of 
Les Schwab and at about 10:00 we will drive down town.  
 
Our next meeting will be Oct. 26 at the New Sedro Woolley Library, 110 West State 
Street.  Its about 4 blocks south west of the Museum.  Meeting time is 1:30 P.M. 
New time and new place.  
 
Keep Dec. 7 open for our Christmas Holiday Potluck dinner. 
See you at the dinner.  
 
Paul Hieb, President 
 

 

 

 

 

.  

 

Membership Dues 
$15/Year 

Please note! 
2024 dues due January 1, 2024 

  
Please send your 2023 dues to Tom Jensen, 202 Rain-
bow Drive, Burlington, WA 98233 or bring the mon-

ey to the next  meeting.  

 

Vic Jensen with JD 70– 2018 Plow Day 
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Congratulations to  

 
35th Annual  

Sky Valley Stock & Antique Tractor 
Club Show & Threshing Bee 

  
August 9-11 

 
Bob’s Pumpkin Farm 

Snohomish, WA 
 
 

Show Summary 
 

Very successful 1st year at new venue and have 
been asked to remain permanently. 45 John Deere 
exhibited as featured tractor. 55 to 60 other brand 
tractors. 1600 plus spectators. Threshing 3x a day 
and baling straw was continuous. 3 food vendors 
and coffee trailer. Blue grass music all 3 days and 
daily parades. 38 vendors, tractor pulls all days and 
hayrides. 
 
 

 
 

 
Sky Valley President Omar with restored 
JD MT 

Bellville Threshing 
Nels and Oscar Lagerlund farm 

 
September  7 
Cook Road 

 

Stationary baler and crew 

Nels and Case steam tractor 
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Cascade Two Cylinder Club web address 
www.cascadetwocylinderclub.org 

Green & Yellow Want Ads 

Please note that want ads will be run one time unless renewed.  Ads need to be limited to five lines and will 
feature John Deere tractors or equipment.  Other non tractor antiques ok if brief.   
 
For Sale 1948 JD M, good shape, strong runner, good tires, good paint, $1995 Del Bosman, 360-734-5646 
For Sale  1952 JD A, good shape, parade tractor, newer front tires, rear tires ok, paint and sheet metal good, 
may need carb overhaul, located on Lopez Island, can send pictures. $3000, Jim Smith,  360-468-3243 or cell 
360-472-0091 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For Sale 1957  Minneapolis Moline  335.      $3300.oo  
1950  Allis Chalmers  WD.            $3000.oo 
1951  Case   SC                   $2300.oo 
1942  John Deere  A          $3000.oo 
1954   John Deere   70        $2800.oo 
1937  Case   CC               $3000.oo 
Karl Bright 
206-919-4213 KarleBright44@gmail.com 
 
Wanted  Articles or ideas for articles for CTCC newsletter                                                                            
Wanted Your email address so we can get you a quick notice of meetings, events and plow days. Send to web-
master@c2cc.org Alerd Johnson, 360.293.7953, editor@c2cc.org                                                                     
Wanted Members to mail or email club related pictures/video to webmaster@c2cc 
 
 
 
 
 



C
as

Page 6 Cascade Two Cylinder Club 

October 26        C2CC General meeting, SW Library, Please note  new 
   address and time 110 W. State St. 

 ............................................................................ meeting 1:30 P.M. 
November 16 ...................................................... Burlington Veterans Day Parade, leave Les Schwab 10 
 ............................................................................ t o 10:30 for staging area. 11:00 parade start 
December 7 ........................................................ Christmas/Holiday Potluck dinner, Bayview  
 ............................................................................ Community Center 
The club officers or boards members phone numbers listed on  bottom of this page 

Calendar of 2024 Events 
 

OFFICERS 
 President  Paul Hieb 360-856-6210 
 Vice President Phil Smoots 360-466-3030  
 Tom Jensen Treasurer 360-661-0634 
 Secretary Con Holleman 360-739-2934 
 

BOARD MEMBER 
Jeff Cowles    360-652-2831    Greg Greenfield 360-661-4632 
Alerd Johnson   360-421-7953    David Harrison 360-708-7931 
Kyle Hoffman        360- 707-8275                                 Jim Grove 360–770-0959  
Loren Dahl 360-540-0771 
Web Master Curtis Johnson 360-320-6254   

Club Officers and Board Members 

The Cascade Two Cylinder Club Newsletter is the official newsletter of the Cascade 2 Cylinder Club and is published five times a year. 


